Surveyor’s Guidelines – WWT Reserves Bat Survey

Each surveyor will need a watch, a pen, something to lean against (A4 size) while filling in the recording sheet, a bat detector (plus headphones) and a torch (small).

Volunteers who do not have a bat detector should contact the Survey Co-Ordinator, prior to the survey night, if possible, and let them know.

We are counting bat passes.  Identification of the species isn’t essential, but would be useful to know.  It is not a problem if you cannot positively identify the species.

Survey Procedure

Co-Ordinators will let volunteers know what time and where to meet. 

When you arrive you will be given a recording sheet and shown the spot from where you’ll be surveying. 

You’ll be advised what time you should start recording (this will be 5 minutes before local sunset time).

The recording sheet is divided into rows indicating periods of 5 minutes and columns indicating the type of “pass” being recorded. 

For the first 5 minutes make a mark in the appropriate column for each bat pass you hear. 

If you hear a bat pass, but cannot identify its species, then make a mark in the first column (headed “Unidentified”). 

If you’re sure what you heard was a pipistrelle, but are not sure which species, make a mark in the “Pip?” column. 

Use the appropriate columns for any other identifications you are able to make.

After the first 5 minutes move down to recording in the next row and then down again for the 5 minutes following that. 

Continue in this way until the end of the night’s recording.

A bat pass for this survey is any short period of strong ultrasound, picked up in your vicinity, that can be discerned as separate from any other.  

So, a single bat passing back and forth by your spot will count as several passes in any 5 minute period. 

You do not have to see the bat to record a pass. 
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A “five bar gate” method of marking the form is recommended.

If, in any period, continuous sound from bats is heard, please mark the appropriate square with a “C” followed by a figure giving an estimate of the number of bats present.

The Survey Co-Ordinator will let everyone know when it is time to finish recording, which may be before the end of the full surveying time (if, for instance, the weather has deteriorated).  If for any reason you have to cease recording before this, please note your finishing time on the bottom of your form & return it to your Co-Ordinator before you leave.

Except under exceptional circumstances, no volunteer surveyor is to walk around the Reserve alone, in the dark.
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